
 

 

   

 FROM THE DESK OF THE PASTOR                     AUGUST 1, 2025 

Dear Friends in Christ,  
 
It is a joy to be back with you. Thank you for your 
prayers while I was away on vacation.  It was a  
wonderful, prayerful and rejuvenating time.  I took one 
of my long road trips, visited the seminary where I  
received my training and visited classmates and  
relatives along the way.  I am so grateful to Fr.  
Raphael, Fr. Williams and our wonderful staff for  
covering things while I was away.  Fr. Raphael is now 
away back in India for the next month having some 
vacation and doing some family weddings.  
 
This week in Rome there has been a great gathering 
of young people for the Jubilee of Youth.  Pope Leo 
spoke powerfully and simply on how we listen and 
how we speak: 
 
This time in which we live also needs healing. Our 
world is marked by a climate of violence and hatred 
that demeans human dignity. We live in a society that 
is becoming ill due to a kind of "bulimia" of social  
media connections: we are hyperconnected,  
bombarded by images, sometimes false or distorted. 
We are overwhelmed by countless messages that stir 
within us a storm of contradictory emotions. 
 
In this scenario, it is possible that within us arises the 
desire to turn everything off. We may come to prefer 
not to feel anything anymore. Even our words risk  
being misunderstood, and we may be tempted to 
close ourselves in silence, into a lack of  
communication where, despite our closeness, we are 
no longer able to say to one another the most simple 
and profound things. 
 
In this regard, today I would like to reflect on a  
passage from the Gospel of Mark that presents us 
with a man who cannot speak or hear (cf. Mk 7:31–
37). Just as it can sometimes happen to us, perhaps 
this man chose not to speak anymore because he did 
not feel understood; he chose to shut off every voice 
because he had been disappointed and wounded by 
what he had heard. In fact, it is not he who goes to 
Jesus to be healed, but others bring him. One may 
think that the people who take him to the Master are 
concerned about his isolation. The Christian  
community, however, has also seen in these people 
an image of the Church, which accompanies each 
person to Jesus so that they may listen to His word. 
The episode takes place in pagan territory, so we are 
in a context where other voices tend to drown out 
God’s voice. 
 
Jesus’ behavior may initially seem strange, because 
He takes this person aside (v. 33a). In this way, He 
seems to emphasize his isolation, but on closer look, 
it helps us to understand what lies behind the silence 

and closure of this man, as if Jesus had perceived his 
need for intimacy and closeness. 
 
Before anything else, Jesus offers him silent  
closeness, through gestures that speak of a profound 
encounter: He touches this man’s ears and tongue 
(cf. v. 33b). Jesus does not use many words; He says 
only what is necessary in that moment: “Be 
opened!” (v. 34). Mark uses the word in Aramaic—
Eph’phatha—as though to let us hear, almost “in  
person” its sound and breath. This simple and  
beautiful word contains the invitation that Jesus  
addresses to this man who had stopped listening and 
speaking. It is as if Jesus were saying to him: “Be 
opened to this world that frightens you! Be opened to 
the relationships that have disappointed you! Be 
opened to the life you have given up facing!”. Closing 
in on oneself, in fact, is never a solution. 
 
After the encounter with Jesus, that person not only 
begins to speak again, but he does so “plainly” (v. 
35). This adverb, inserted by the Evangelist, seems to 
suggest something deeper about the reasons for his 
silence. Perhaps this man had stopped speaking  
because he felt he was saying things the wrong way, 
perhaps he felt inadequate. All of us experience what 
it means to be misunderstood, to feel that we are not 
truly heard. All of us need to ask the Lord to heal our 
way of communicating, not only so that we may be 
more effective, but also so that we may avoid  
wounding others with our words. 
 
To begin speaking correctly again is the start of a 
journey, it is not yet the destination. In fact, Jesus  
forbids that man from talking about what has  
happened to him (cf. v. 36). To truly know Jesus, one 
must complete a journey; one must remain with Him 
and also pass through His Passion. When we have 
seen Him humiliated and suffering, when we have 
experienced the saving power of His Cross, then we 
can say that we have truly come to know Him. There 
are no shortcuts to becoming disciples of Jesus.   
POPE LEO XIII 
 
VINO WITH A VIEW 
This Saturday evening, August 2 we have our great 
Vino with a View event at Holy Innocents.  I want to 
thank all the volunteers and staff who have been 
working so hard to make this event so wonderful.  It  
is always a great summer evening of food, wine, and 
friends.  Thanks to all who have supported it so  
generously. I think there may also be a few tickets 
available at the door, for those who would still like to 
come.  Thanks again to all for their great support.  
 
Blessings on your week! 
 
Fr Johnson 



 

 

Monday, August 4 
9:00 AM    Daily Mass 
10:00 AM Women of Faith 
 
Tuesday, August 5 
No Daily Mass 
 
Wednesday, August 6 
8:30 AM   Confessions 
9:00 AM   Funeral Mass for Irene Mulrooney 
                 (all are welcome) 
7:00 PM   House of Prayer 
 
Thursday, August 7 
9:00 AM   Daily Mass 
1:00 PM   Rosary Cenacle 
 
Friday,  August 8 
9:00 AM Daily Mass 
9:30 AM Benediction then Adoration until 9PM 
 
Saturday, August 9 
3:30 PM   Confessions  
5:00 PM   Saturday Vigil Mass 
Philly Cheesesteak sales after Mass by KoC 
 
Sunday, August 10 
9:00 AM   Sunday Mass 
11:00 AM  Sunday Mass 
Philly Cheesesteak sales after both Masses by 
KoC 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

AUGUST 
For our parish family, that over the coming 
years, we may continue to come together 

in faith and hope as disciples of Jesus Christ. 

 

 WEEKLY CALENDAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Bukás-Loób Sa Diyós (BLD; “Open in the Spirit 
of God”) Catholic Charismatic Faith Community  
enthusiastically invites all youth ages 13-19 to the  
upcoming Youth Encounter #21 on August 15-17, 
2025 at Warm Beach Camp and Conference Center 
in Stanwood, Washington. The Youth Encounter is 
a fun and enriching weekend retreat for youth who 
believe in the Holy Trinity and are open to  
deepening their relationship with God and other 
youth. Find community, meet new people, and learn 
more about yourself and your identity.  
 
Visit https://www.bldseattle.org/ye21  
or scan the QR code and fill out the  
application today!  
Contact Girold & Janelle Martelino at 
BLDSeattleYouthMinistry@gmail.com 
for any questions. 

 

 AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

North Entrance to St. Jude Closed 
August 4 and 5 

 

On August 4 and 5th, the North entrance 
off 166th AVE into St. Jude parking lot  

will be closed for maintenance on  
the median. Please use the  

entrance/exit off of 104th
  
ST. 

https://www.bldseattle.org/ye21
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